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ASB General - Results from my views 
survey conducted by local team, Via 
neighbourhood link and ward meetings. 

 

Drug taking - Results from my views 
survey conducted by local team, Via 
neighbourhood link and ward meetings. 

 

Weapons possession and serious 
violence - Police identified 

 
 

 
 

Recently, we've seen an increase in reports of street drinking on and around St James Road. PCSO Trantom 
has been actively patrolling the area and has identified nine individuals involved. As a result, five people have 
received written warnings, while four have been given verbal advice. We are taking an incremental approach to 
address this issue, aiming to effectively reduce street drinking in the area. This will be a long term project 
utilizing both criminal and civil powers to deal with street drinking related anti-social behaviour. 
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Community engagements 

 

At the recent Stoneygate ward meeting, Sgt. Chris Brown updated the 
community on the team's recent activities. A key issue raised was the 
persistent problem of speeding on and around Evington Lane. Sgt. 
Brown explained that effective speed enforcement requires carefully 
chosen locations that meet specific safety criteria. These criteria 
include a clear line of sight on a straight road for accurate speed 
measurement, sufficient cover for officer safety, and enough space to 
safely pull over vehicles. 

 
To address this issue, PC Woolley and PCSO Trantom have been 
tasked with identifying suitable spots and conducting speed 
enforcement checks. Over the coming weeks, you will see them out at 
various locations performing these checks. These efforts are crucial for 
ensuring the safety of the public and other motorists. Drivers who fail to 
adhere to speed limits may face penalties, including fines and points on 
their licenses. 

 

This month, PC Woolley received his long service medal, 
marking 20 years of dedicated service to the communities of 
Leicester, Leicestershire, and Rutland. Throughout his career, 
PC Woolley has responded to various police emergencies 
across the county. 

 
In 2021, he took on a new challenge by joining the 
Stoneygate ward, an area of policing that was new to him. 
Drawing on his extensive experience, PC Woolley has 
successfully engaged with the community and tackled the 
crimes that matter most to residents. One notable contribution 
he has made to the Stoneygate team is his passion for traffic 
enforcement. He is often seen on Evington Road, addressing 
issues with vehicles blocking the highway or being 
abandoned while owners pick up food. 

 
We congratulate PC Woolley on his achievement and wish 
him continued success in his career and his work on the 
Stoneygate ward. 

 
 

 
 

June Beat Surgeries 
• PCSO Trantom will be at Cedar Park between 10:00 - 11:00 on 17th June 
• PCSO Akhtar will be at Cedar Park between 13:00 - 14:00 on 26th June 
• PCSO Sonigra will be at Osmaston Road 10:00 - 11:00 on 13th June 
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